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GLENELM SCHOOL
96 Carmen Avenue, Winnipeg, R2L 0E6, 204-667-8534

MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL

FEBRUARY 2025

Dear Parents, Staff, and Students, 

As we kick off February, I wanted to take a moment to reflect on all the wonderful

things happening at our school and express my gratitude for the continued support and

dedication from everyone in our community. There’s so much to celebrate this month! 

February marks the beginning of Reading Month, and we’re excited to dive into

activities that promote literacy and a love of reading. Our student council have planned

some fantastic events, including themed dress-up days, teacher swapping, homeroom

reading challenges, and special guest readers. We encourage students to explore new

genres, participate in reading challenges, and share the joy of books with their families.

Reading opens doors to new worlds, and we are thrilled to see our students so engaged

in their literary journeys!  

February is also Black History Month, a time for us to recognize and celebrate the

incredible contributions of Black individuals throughout history. It is important for all

of us to reflect on how far we've come and the ongoing work needed to continue

building an inclusive and equitable society. We are committed to fostering an

environment where diversity and inclusion are celebrated every day. 

A special shout-out goes to our Educational Assistants (EAs) and our Food Coordinator,

Sky Iftody, and Mrs. Reimer, who do a phenomenal job with our newly structured lunch

program.  This transition has been a collective learning experience, with everyone’s

teamwork contributing to its success. Your dedication to ensuring our students have a

smooth, safe, and enjoyable lunchtime experience is top notch. Thank you for your

continued hard work in supporting our students during this important part of the

school day. 

We have so much to look forward to this month, and I encourage everyone to continue

fostering a spirit of learning, inclusion, and community. Let’s make this a memorable

February as we celebrate literacy, history, and the amazing people who make our school

great! Thank you all for everything you do to support our students and each other. I

really feel that together, we are building a bright future for every child in our care. 

Lenin Mangaron, Principal
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The Parent Council has now completely transitioned out of administering the

lunch program. The entire community is thankful to the team of staff and

volunteers who made the program run so effectively over the years; and is

confident we will be able to support the school directly with the same support

we’ve offered in the past. 

The date for the Glenlea Plant Fundraiser will be Friday, May 16th in the

afternoon. Pick up will take place in the gym. Specific order details should be

coming in the next few weeks. 

The next Parent Advisory Council Meetings will be on February 4 at 6pm, and all

parents and guardians are invited to attend. There are currently open positions

on the executive and any support people would be able to offer would be

appreciated. Hope to see you there!

PATROLS

FEBRUARY 2025

PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL

Have you thanked a patrol lately? The Glenelm patrols are doing a remarkable

job through the changing temperatures and weather conditions. So, thank you

patrols for faithfully doing your task, without complaining! We really appreciate

your commitment. 

A few highlights for the patrols include an upcoming Moose game! All patrols

have received an invite to a Manitoba Moose versus the Milwaukee Admirals

game. This Superhero themed game will take place on Monday, February 17th.

The patrols can sign up for a free ticket, while their family members can get

discounted tickets. This thank you comes in partnership with CAA Manitoba and

the Manitoba Moose.

Recently the patrols received a “thank you” treat at school as well. A special

thanks to Scotia and her mom. In appreciation, they provided with hot

chocolate for all the patrols! That was very encouraging and special. Thank you!
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February is I Love To Read Month! The Glenelm Student Council

has lots of fun activities planned for the school. 

Student Council members will be coming to each classroom on

Monday, February 3rd. They will read a book to the class and this

will be the 1st book to add to the slice of pizza.  

Yes, slices of pizza were made for each classroom door. The pizza

will be used to keep a tally of the books read in each class. Each

class will vote on how many books they think they should read

with a secret ballot!

Why Pizza??? If the students of Glenelm reach their reading goals

for the month of February, they will get a Pizza/Dance Party in the

gym on the 28th. Pizza will be part of the hot lunch program, and

the dance party will be supervised by Ms. Lightfoot and the lunch

program staff. If all classrooms reach 

their goals, students will have the 

opportunity to duct tape Mr. Mangaron

to the wall in the gym during the 

dance party! 

The Nursery/Kindergarten class will 

have their own celebration during 

class time on February 28th.

Happy Reading!

FEBRUARY 2025

I LOVE TO READ MONTH!
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thursday, FEBRUARY 6 - loaded nachos & veggies

friday, FEBRUARY 7 - sandwiches & FRUIT

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 13 - shepherd’s pie & fruit

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 14 - subway (healthy hunger)

THURSDAY,  FEBRUARY 20 - baked french toast, ham, & fruit

friday, FEBRUARY 21 - spaghetti & tomato or meat sauce

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 27 - sloppy joes & fruit

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 28 - papa johns (healthy hunger)

february MENU

if the food coordinator is absent, the meal served may be different than what is listed.
 please ensure that your child brings their own lunch if they do not want to participate.

CONTACT THE OFFICE IF A VEGETARIAN OPTION IS needed for a specific meal.








